Redevelopment Authority of Prince George’s County 
Board Meeting 
 
Minutes of the Meeting, January 9, 2018 8:30 am 
9200 Basil Court, 2nd Floor, Largo, MD 20774 

 
PRESENT 

Board Members 	 	 	 	 	 	Staff 
David Harrington, Vice Chair	     	            Steve Paul, Associate Director
Dr. Glenda Hodges		                                       Shanez Turpin
, Staff  
Erma Barron		                                       Heather Walker
[bookmark: _GoBack], Staff    
John Tabori		                                       Rosalyn Clemens                                                     
Ex- Officio Members and Officer
Thomas Himler, DCAO
Eric Brown, Director DHCD/
Interim Executive Director of the RDA
		                                                                 
Community Advisory Committee  		  
           None 
           Others  
Isaac Marks, General Counsel	                                      		                                                                      
•        CALL TO ORDER:  
In the absence of both the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Board, Ms. Erma Barron called the meeting to order and conducted roll-call at 8:45 am. She indicated that due to not having a quorum, there would be not votes taken at that time, and that the meeting would be conducted for information purposes only.  Ms. Barron provided time to review the minutes from the November 2017 Board Meeting.  During review, there were typos and formatting issues noted within the report. Dr. Hodges entered the meeting during the review of the minutes securing a quorum.  Ms. Barron stated that with no objections, the minutes would be approved with said changes; Mr. Tabori provided the motion.	Comment by pc: Was there a second. If not just add that there were no objections.
•      TREASURER’S REPORTS:
Ms. Heather Walker gave an overview of the Treasurer’s Report by introducing overviews for both the operating and capital budgets as previously requested by the Board.  She provided an update of the operating budget numbers that included the agency’s revenue and expenses through December 2017.  Ms. Walker also reviewed the capital budget for each project through December 2017. 

The Board and staff discussed changes and corrections to the reported amounts from the prior month.  There was also discussion regarding the Board stipends and the changes to the amounts due to inclusions of outstanding Board stipends now being paid. Those changes will be noted moving forward.  At the conclusion of the report, Vice Chairman Harrington, who had entered the meeting by this time, assumed his role as Vice Chair, and entertained a motion to approve the budget reports as submitted, which was provided by Dr. Hodges and seconded by Mr. Tabori. The vote was unanimous to approve the budget reports as written.
•       EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  
	Mr. Eric Brown provided a summary of the Executive Director’s Report with additional information given by Mr. Steve Paul.  Mr. Brown began with comments regarding Mr. Ways’ resignation as Executive Director of the RDA effective December 19, 2017.  To ensure no interruption in the operation of the agency, the staff is now reporting to Mr. Brown until further notice.
	Suitland Town Center Project- An RFP was released for the fine grading work and utility installation for phase 1of the townhomes. Two proposals were received and Pleasant’s Construction was selected to do the grading work. 

The groundbreaking ceremony was held in early November 2017.  The plat for phase I was recorded at the end of the year. Rough grading began in October with infrastructure construction scheduled to begin in January 2018.

Mission First is the developer for the senior homes who is in the process of completing the development agreement.

	Glenarden- The subdivision and detailed site plans have been approved and construction has begun.  Completion of Phase 1 is expected by March 2019. Ms. Clemens provided information regarding an issue found during the grading process.  There is substantially more rubble to be removed than initially anticipated which must be disposed of properly due to its high metal content, this increases cost. She also discussed alternative funding being reviewed for phase II of the project.  There were questions and additional discussion regarding the project.
	Maryland Park Drive- Steve Paul provided an update on this project. Because the design and permitting stage is behind, the development agreement has been extended to September 30, 2018.  A groundbreaking ceremony is scheduled for some time in June 2018.
Central Avenue- A kick-off meeting is scheduled for the week of January 8, 2018 to discuss the Central Avenue Blue Line Corridor Façade Program. 
	Façade Programs- Carter Construction and OMF Contractors were awarded the contracts for Phase II of the Suitland Façade Program. Work has begun with an expected completion date of the end of March 2018.
	Glendale Hospital- Ms. Clemens provided an update for the Board.  The project’s feasibility study is scheduled to be completed by the end of January 2018.  Preliminary updates have already been received.  There were questions and discussion regarding the project.  
	There was discussion on the possible appointment of and Executive Director for the RDA during the remainder of this administration.

	Dr. Hodges expressed her appreciation for Mr. Ways’ work with the Board and the RDA during his tenure, stating that it was stellar. 
		
	Vice Chairman Harrington entertained a motion to approve the Executive Director’s Report as submitted which was provided my by Mr. Tabori and seconded by Ms. Barron; . the The vote was unanimous to approve the report.
  ●         OPEN DISCUSSION:  The Board Retreat was discussed including a proposed date and an agenda.  The need and purpose for a retreat was also discussed.  Bringing in representative(s) from the Revenue Authority to provide a presentation was decided along with planning for the future.
	
	The Board also decided to have the retreat during a regularly scheduled Board meeting.  An extended March meeting/Retreat was proposed to give time to schedule presenters and to create an agenda.
	
●        Q and A Session:  None

 •        REMARKS FROM THE CHAIRMAN AND BOARD MEMBERS:  None
            .
●        REMARKS FROM THE COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE:  N/A
		  
  ● 	  REMARKS FROM THE GENERAL PUBLIC:   None

•         ADJOURNMENT: 
 Vice Chairman Harrington entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was provided by Dr. Hodges and seconded by Mr. Himler; . the The meeting adjourned at 9:48 am.
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